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U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS APPROVES FREEPORT HARBOR CHANNEL 
IMPROVEMENT PROJECT GENERAL REEVALUATION REVIEW 

FREEPORT, TX (May 22, 2018) – On May 15 th, United States Army Corps of Engineers 

General Paul Owen, P.E. approved the Freeport Harbor Channel Improvement Project General 

Reevaluation Report and Environmental Assessment, also referred to as the GRR, which identifies 

several project improvements.  

“We are pleased to announce the final approval needed to move forward with the 

engineering and design phases of the Freeport Harbor Channel Improvement Project.  Safe and 

efficient navigation of the Freeport Harbor Channel is a top priority at Port Freeport, and the 

improvements identified help achieve that goal,” stated Phyllis Saathoff, Executive Director/CEO. 

The approval of the GRR concludes an evaluation of minor project improvements such as 

a bend easing, a slight channel widening, and a turning basin augmentation designed to help large 

ships turn more safely.  The necessary improvements were identified shortly after the project was 

authorized in Water Resources Reform and Development Act of 2014.    

“The approval of the GRR culminates the successful completion of nearly a three-year 

study to address the navigational constrains around the DOW thumb,” said Galveston District 

Corps of Engineers Project Manager Nicholas Laskowski. “This study was extremely challenging 

because of the interrelationship between the navigation channel and Freeport Hurricane Flood 

Protection Project as an effect on one is an effect on the other.  This would have not been possible 

without our top-notch study team, consisting of both Port and Corps members.”  

The Freeport Harbor Channel Improvement Project, when complete, will allow larger ships 

to access the public and private terminals along the channel.  Many companies located in this area 

use marine transportation to move their products globally.  Having a deeper, safer channel 

designed for a wider range of global vessels expands opportunities for new business and supports 
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more job opportunities for the entire region. 

 “Receiving approval on the GRR is a significant step forward for the channel project.  On 

behalf of the Port Commission, I would like to extend my gratitude to everyone involved in this 

process,” said Paul Kresta, Chairman of the Port Commission.  

Port Freeport is ranked 10th in chemicals and 26th in containers. The Freeport Harbor 

Channel serves Dow Chemical, Phillips 66, BASF, Tenaris, Vulcan Material, Mammoet, Freeport 

Liquefied Natural Gas (FLNG), Riviana, Dole, Chiquita, Seaway, Mediterranean Shipping 

Company (MSC) and Hoegh Autoliners. 

Port Freeport is committed to keeping the local community informed of our operation and 

results. If you have questions or comments about this article, please email or call Lauren 

McCormick, Public Affairs Manager. 
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